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GARNERVILLE, NY
APRIL 24, 2017

The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw met at a Regular Meeting on Monday, April 24,
2017, at 8:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New
York.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names:

Supervisor Howard T. Phillips, Jr. 
Councilman Isidro Cancel

Councilman Vincent J. Gamboli 
Councilman John J. Gould 
Councilman Hector L. Soto 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES

167-17 ADOPTION OF MINUTES - TOWN BOARD MEETING OF MARCH 27,
2017  as submitted by the Town Clerk and on motion by Councilman Gamboli,  seconded by
Councilman Cancel, was unanimously adopted. 

PAYMENT OF BILLS

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto and on roll call unanimously adopted.

168-17 RESOLVED, that  bills  numbered  952  through  1252  in  the  amount  of
$1,035,935.35  and  Highway bills  numbered  189  through  244  in  the  amount  of  $15,600.75
audited at this meeting, be and they are hereby paid.

ACCEPTANCE OF REPORTS

Councilman Soto offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

169-17 RESOLVED,  that the Highway Department operation report  for the month of
March and April 2017 has been submitted and is hereby accepted.

PRESENTATION OF PLAQUE AND CERTIFICATES TO ST GREGORY BARBARIGO
CYO BOYS BASKETBALL TEAM

PRESENTATION OF CERTIFICATES TO THE ROCKLAND COUNTY
CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS FOR THE “HAVERSTRAW LANDSLIDE PROJECT”

CONTINUATION OF PUBLIC HEARING TO AMEND CHAPTER 167 ENTITLED,
“ZONING” ARTICLE XX, ENTITLED, “GATHERING PLACES”

The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw held a Public Hearing on Monday, April 24, 2017 at
8:05 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New York.

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names

Supervisor Howard T. Phillips, Jr.
Councilman Isidro Cancel
Councilman Vincent J. Gamboli
Councilman John J. Gould 
Councilman Hector L. Soto
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Supervisor Phillips announced that this is a continuation of a Public Hearing that was
being held to consider adopting a local law amending the Town Code of the Town of Haverstraw,
Chapter 167 entitled, “ZONING” Article XX, entitled, “GATHERING PLACES.”

The Town Clerk read proof of publication and presented the Affidavit of Publication to
the Board.

PRESENTATION BY STEVE SILVERBERG, PLANNING AND ZONING CONSULTING
ATTORNEY AND WILLIAM M. STEIN, TOWN ATTORNEY

Steve Silverberg,  Consulting Attorney stated that he,  along with William Stein,  Town
Attorney,  and  Michael  Kauker,  Planning  and  Zoning  Consultant,  are  still  reviewing  and
considering the substantial amount of input they have received from the residents and the Town
Board after the first Public Hearing was held. Some revisions to the proposed law have been
made, taking into consideration the feedback they received. There was a posting on the Town’s
website indicating that this Public Hearing will be continued and that a decision would not be
made at tonight’s meeting. A revision of the law will be available for everyone’s perusal on the
Town website in a few more weeks. In the meantime the Town will continue to accept feedback,
comments or concerns from the public.

William M. Stein, Town Attorney stated that the Public Hearing will remain open and 
continue at the Town Board Meeting of June 26, 2017 at 8:05 p.m. A legal notice will be 
published confirming the change.

BOARD MEMBERS

No comment.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Paul McCallister, 20 Lea Court, Garnerville, NY asked if the ordinance that the Town is
proposing will be retroactive, and if not are there any grandfathering implications concerning
that.

Steve  Silverberg,  Consulting  Attorney stated  that  the  proposed  law is  going  to  be  a
Zoning Law and that grandfathering of existing gathering places without approvals will not be
permitted. Anyone currently operating a non-permitted gathering place in a residential single
family home will be required to file for special permit approval and meet certain criteria outlined
in the law.

A  DJOURNMENT

170-17 On  motion  by  Councilman  Gould  and  seconded  by  Councilman  Cancel,
unanimously adopted, the Public Hearing was adjourned and will remain open until the Town
Board Meeting of June 26, 2017 at 8:05 p.m.

ADVERTISE FOR BID NO. 6– 2017 – BUS TRANSPORTATION FOR SUMMER
RECREATION PROGRAM – 2017

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

171-17 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  CLERK  BE  AND  SHE  HEREBY  IS
AUTHORIZED TO PUBLISH A NOTICE TO BIDDERS THAT SEALED PROPOSALS
WILL BE RECEIVED AT HER OFFICE AT ONE ROSMAN ROAD, GARNERVILLE,
NEW YORK, UP TO AND INCLUDING 10:00 A.M. ON THURSDAY, MAY 4, 2017, FOR
THE RECEIPT OF BIDS FOR THE PROVISION OF BUS TRANSPORTATION FOR
THE  CHILDREN  IN  THE  TOWN  OF  HAVERSTRAW’S  SUMMER  RECREATION
PROGRAM 2017 IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE SPECIFICATIONS 
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ON FILE IN THE OFFICE OF THE TOWN CLERK, COPIES OF WHICH, TOGETHER
WITH FORM OF PROPOSAL, MAY BE OBTAINED AT HER OFFICE.  THE TOWN
RESERVES THE RIGHT TO REJECT ANY AND ALL BIDS.  BIDS RECEIVED LATER
THAN THE DATE AND TIME SPECIFIED WILL NOT BE CONSIDERED AND WILL
BE  RETURNED  TO  THE  BIDDER  UNOPENED.   ALL BIDDERS  MUST  FILE  A
STATEMENT OF NON-COLLUSION WITH THEIR BIDS.

CONVEYING THE INTENT OF THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW TO EXPRESS
CONDOLENCES TO, AND SUPPORT FOR THE FAMILY OF PAULA BOHOVESKY,

WHO WAS BRUTALLY RAPED AND MURDERED THIRTY-SEVEN YEARS AGO, AS
PAULA’S FAMILY ASKS THE NEW YORK STATE PAROLE BOARD NOT TO

RELEASE HER KILLERS

The  following  resolution  was  offered  and  unanimously  adopted  by  all  of  the  Town  Board
Members.

172-17 WHEREAS, THE HAVERSTRAW TOWN BOARD WISHES TO EXPRESS
ITS  CONTINUING  CONDOLENCES  TO,  AND  SUPPORT  FOR,  THE  FAMILY OF
PAULA BOHOVESKY, WHO WAS BRUTALLY RAPED AND MURDERED THIRTY-
SEVEN YEARS AGO, AS PAULA’S FAMILY ASKS THE NEW YORK STATE PAROLE
BOARD NOT TO RELEASE HER KILLERS; AND

WHEREAS, IN 1980,  PAULA BOHOVESKY WAS A TALENTED ARTIST,  AN
ASPIRING ACTRESS AND A WELL-REGARDED MEMBER OF THE JUNIOR CLASS
AT PEARL RIVER HIGH SCHOOL; AND 

WHEREAS, THIS YOUNG WOMAN, BURGEONING WITH ENERGY AND A
ZEST FOR LIFE, WAS TRAGICALLY AND SENSELESSLY MURDERED JUST TWO
BLOCKS FROM HER HOME; AND 

WHEREAS,  THE TWO  YOUNG  MEN  WHO  COMMITTED  THIS  HEINOUS
CRIME  AFTER  A DAY  SPENT  DRINKING  IN  A LOCAL BAR  RECEIVED  THE
MAXIMUM PENALTY FOR MURDER  THAN  ALLOWED IN NEW YORK STATE,
TWENTY-FIVE YEARS TO LIFE IN PRISON; AND

WHEREAS, PAULA’S FAMILY AND FRIENDS, AS WELL AS THOSE LIVING
IN ROCKLAND COUNTY AT THE TIME, CAN STILL RECALL THE HORROR OF
THAT DAY; AND 

WHEREAS, PAULA’S MOTHER, LOIS BOHOVESKY, MUST AGAIN RELIVE
THAT DAY AS SHE FIGHTS TO KEEP PAULA’S KILLERS IN JAIL BY ASKING THE
PAROLE BOARD NOT TO AUTHORIZE THE MEN’S RELEASE, A TASK THAT SHE
WILL HAVE TO OFTEN UNDERTAKE BECAUSE STATE LAW ALLOWS INMATES
SEEKING PAROLE TO REAPPLY EVERY TWO YEARS; AND 

WHEREAS,  THE  MURDERERS  OF  PAULA  BOHOVESKY  ARE  AGAIN
ELIGIBLE FOR PAROLE AND ARE SEEKING RELEASE FROM PRISON; AND

WHEREAS, THE HAVERSTRAW TOWN BOARD HAS MET, CONSIDERED 
AND  BY  A  UNANIMOUS  VOTE  APPROVED  THIS  RESOLUTION;  NOW
THEREFORE, BE IT 

RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  WISHES  TO  EXPRESS  ITS
CONTINUING CONDOLENCES TO, AND SUPPORT FOR THE FAMILY OF PAULA
BOHOVESKY,  WHO WAS  BRUTALLY RAPED AND  MURDERED THIRTY-SEVEN
YEARS AGO, AS PAULA’S FAMILY ASKS THE NEW YORK STATE PAROLE BOARD
NOT TO RELEASE HER KILLERS.
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SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING – TO HEAR ALL COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS
REGARDING THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW 2017 MS4 ANNUAL REPORT

Councilman Gamboli offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gould, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

173-17 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF
HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY SCHEDULE A PUBLIC HEARING TO HEAR ALL
COMMENTS  AND  SUGGESTIONS  REGARDING  THE  TOWN  OF HAVERSTRAW
2017 MS4 ANNUAL REPORT WHICH HAS BEEN PREPARED PURSUANT TO THE
NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION SPDES
GENERAL  PERMIT  FOR  STORMWATER  DISCHARGES  FROM  MUNICIPAL
SEPARATE SEWER SYSTEMS (MSRS),  PERMIT NO. GP – 02 – 02.  SAID PUBLIC
HEARING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, MAY 22, 2017 AT 8:05 P.M. AT THE TOWN
HALL, ONE ROSMAN ROAD, GARNERVILLE, NEW YORK, AND BE IT FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN CLERK SHALL PUBLISH SAID NOTICE AND
ALL PERSONS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND AND WILL BE HEARD BY THE BOARD.

AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW AND
GHD CONSULTING SERVICES INC.

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Cancel, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

174-17 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF
HAVERSTRAW HEREBY AUTHORIZES THE SUPERVISOR TO ENTER INTO AN
AGREEMENT WITH GHD CONSULTING SERVICES, INC. OF CAZENOVIA, NEW
YORK FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR THE
STORMWATER  PHASE  II  GENERAL PERMIT  REQUIREMENTS  FOR  THE  MS4
FOR A LUMP SUM FEE OF $25,000.00.

RESOLUTION REGARDING SEXUAL ASSAULT AWARENESS MONTH APRIL 2017

The  following  resolution  was  offered  and  unanimously  adopted  by  all  of  the  Town  Board
Members.

175-17 WHEREAS, IN THE UNITED STATES, ONE IN FIVE WOMEN WILL BE
RAPED AT SOME POINT IN THEIR LIVES, AND ONE IN FOUR GIRLS AND ONE IN
SIX BOYS WILL BE SEXUALLY ABUSED BEFORE THEY TURN 18; AND

WHEREAS,  TOWN  OF  HAVERSTRAW  RECOGNIZES  THAT  ANY
COMMUNITY  MEMBER,  REGARDLESS  OF  RACE,  RELIGION,  SEXUAL
ORIENTATION, GENDER IDENTITY, AGE OR ECONOMIC STATUS MAY BECOME
A VICTIM OF SEXUAL VIOLENCE; AND

WHEREAS,  TOWN  OF HAVERSTRAW IS  COMMITTED  TO  SUPPORTING
VICTIMS  AND  SURVIVORS  OF SEXUAL ASSAULT,  RAPE,  INCEST AND  CHILD
SEXUAL  ABUSE  AND  HOLDING  PERPETRATORS  OF  THOSE  CRIMES
ACCOUNTABLE; AND

WHEREAS,  IT  IS  IN  THE  PUBLIC  INTEREST  OF  THE  TOWN  OF
HAVERSTRAW TO CONTINUE ITS SUPPORT OF THE RIGHTS  OF ROCKLAND
COUNTY CITIZENS TO BE FREE OF THE CRIMES OF SEXUAL VIOLENCE; AND,
WHEREAS,  TOWN  OF  HAVERSTRAW  RECOGNIZES  THAT  IT  IS  THROUGH
COMMUNITY COLLABORATION AND PARTICIPATION OF ALL ROCKLAND 
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LEADERSHIP THAT WE  WILL SUCCEED  IN  ENDING  THE  ONGOING  SOCIAL
EPIDEMIC OF SEXUAL VIOLENCE; AND

WHEREAS, TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW ACKNOWLEDGES THAT AWARENESS
AND  EDUCATION  ARE  CRITICAL  COMPONENTS  OF  PREVENTION  AND
THEREFORE  STRIVES  TO  INCREASE  PUBLIC  KNOWLEDGE  OF  SEXUAL
ASSAULT BY COLLABORATING WITH THE CENTER FOR SAFETY & CHANGE 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, HOWARD T. PHILLIPS, JR., SUPERVISOR, TOWN OF
HAVERSTRAW DO HEREBY PROCLAIM THE MONTH OF APRIL 2017  SEXUAL
ASSAULT AWARENESS MONTH IN HAVERSTRAW.

ACCEPTANCE OF LETTER OF RETIREMENT –
POLICE SERGEANT WAYNE K. DUNN

The  following  resolution  was  offered  and  unanimously  adopted  by  all  of  the  Town  Board
Members.

176-17 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF
HAVERSTRAW,  DOES  HERE  BY  ACCEPT  A  LETTER  OF  RETIREMENT  FOR
POLICE  SERGEANT  WAYNE  K.  DUNN,  FOR  THE  TOWN  OF  HAVERSTRAW
POLICE DEPARTMENT, EFFECTIVE, JUNE 27, 2017.

AWARD OF RFQ NO. 4-2017 – BLACK MULCH FOR TOWN
FACILITIES THE PARKS DEPARTMENT MAINTAINS

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

177-17 RESOLVED,  THAT  TWO  (2)  REQUEST  FOR  QUOTES  WERE
SUBMITTED TO MICHAEL COTIER, PARK DIRECTOR, FOR BLACK MULCH FOR
TOWN FACILITIES THE PARKS DEPARTMENT MAINTAINS AND BE IT FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW
DOES HEREBY AWARD THE RFQ TO MULCH RIGHT INC.  OF GOSHEN,  NEW
YORK, THE LOWEST QUOTE, AT A COST OF $22.00 PER YARD.

ESTABLISH CAPITAL PROJECT– ROSMAN ROAD CURB AND SIDEWALKS

Councilman Cancel offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Gamboli, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

178-17 RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN BOARD HEREBY APPROVES ROSMAN
ROAD CURB AND SIDEWALKS, AS A CAPITAL PROJECT IN THE AMOUNT OF
$440,000.00  WHICH  WILL  BE  FUNDED  FROM  THE  GENERAL  FUND  AS
INTERFUND TRANSFER.

AWARD OF TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW BID NO.4 – 2017 FOR ROSMAN
CURB AND SIDEWALKS

Councilman Gould offered the following resolution, which was seconded by 
Councilman Soto, and on roll call unanimously adopted.

179-17 RESOLVED,  UPON  THE  RECOMMENDATION  OF  GLENN
MCCREEDY, PE OF BROOKER ENGINEERING,  PLLC,  AND THE BIDS HAVING
BEEN FOUND IN ORDER BY THE TOWN ATTORNEY, THE TOWN BOARD OF THE
TOWN OF HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY AWARD THE BID FOR THE ROSMAN 
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CURB AND SIDEWALKS TO SCAFFIDI’S PAVING AND DRAINAGE FROM WEST
HAVERSTRAW, NY, THE LOW BIDDER, FOR THE SUM OF $393,454.00.

SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING   TO CONSIDER ADOPTING A LOCAL LAW   TO ADD
A NEW SECTION PROVIDING FOR A FLOATING OVERLAY ZONE TO

ACCOMMODATE ADDITIONAL USES ALONG ROUTE 202

180-17 RESOLVED,  THAT  THE  TOWN  BOARD  OF  THE  TOWN  OF
HAVERSTRAW DOES HEREBY SCHEDULE A PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER
ADOPTING  A LOCAL  LAW  TO  ADD  A  NEW  SECTION  PROVIDING  FOR  A
FLOATING  OVERLAY ZONE  TO  ACCOMMODATE  ADDITIONAL USES  ALONG
ROUTE 202. SAID PUBLIC HEARING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, JUNE 12, 2017
AT 8:05 P.M. AT THE TOWN HALL, ONE ROSMAN ROAD, GARNERVILLE, NEW
YORK, AND BE IT FURTHER

RESOLVED, THAT THE TOWN CLERK SHALL PUBLISH SAID NOTICE AND
ALL PERSONS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND AND WILL BE HEARD BY THE BOARD.

ADJOURNMENT OF REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING

181-17 A motion was made by Councilman Gamboli, seconded by Councilman Cancel to
adjourn the Regular Town Board Meeting.

CONVENE TO A MEETING OF THE SANITATION COMMISSION

182-17 A motion was made by Commissioner Soto, seconded by Commissioner Cancel to
convene to a Meeting of the Sanitation Commission.

SANITATION COMMISSION
GARNERVILLE, NY
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The Town Board of the Town of Haverstraw met at a Meeting of The Sanitation Commission of
the Town of Haverstraw on Monday, April 24, 2017 at 8:30 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the
Town Hall, One Rosman Road, Garnerville, New York.

The Meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

On Roll Call the following members answered to their names:

Chairman Howard T. Phillips, Jr.
Commissioner Isidro Cancel 
Commissioner Vincent J. Gamboli 
Commissioner John J. Gould 
Commissioner Hector L. Soto 

APPROVAL OF LICENSE FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL FOR SUPERIOR WASTE AND
CARTING INC. 

Commissioner Cancel, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Gould, on roll call unanimously adopted.

183-17 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR 
SUPERIOR WASTE AND CARTING, INC., OF NYACK, NEW YORK TO EXPIRE ON 
APRIL 30, 2018.

APPROVAL OF LICENSE FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL FOR AAA CARTING &
RUBBISH REMOVAL INC.

Commissioner Soto, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Gamboli, on roll call unanimously adopted.

184-17 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR
AAA CARTING  &  RUBBISH  REMOVAL,  INC.  OF  CORTLANDT  MANOR,  NEW
YORK TO EXPIRE ON APRIL 30, 2018.

APPROVAL OF LICENSE FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL FOR INTERSTATE WASTE
SERVICES, INC.

Commissioner Gould, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Cancel, on roll call unanimously adopted.

185-17 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN 
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR 
INTERSTATE WASTE SERVICES, INC. OF CHESTER, NEW YORK TO EXPIRE ON 
APRIL 30, 2018.

APPROVAL OF LICENSE FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL FOR STERLING CARTING,
INC.

Commissioner Cancel, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Gould, on roll call unanimously adopted.

186-17 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR
STERLING CARTING, INC., OF SLOATSBURG, NEW YORK TO EXPIRE ON APRIL
30, 2018.

SANITATION COMMISSION
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APPROVAL OF LICENSE FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL FOR CHARLES CAPPASSO &
SONS CARTING, INC.

Commissioner Soto, offered the following resolution, which was seconded by
Commissioner Cancel, on roll call unanimously adopted.

187-17 RESOLVED, THAT THE SANITATION COMMISSION OF THE TOWN
OF HAVERSTRAW HEREBY APPROVES THE APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE FOR
CHARLES CAPASSO & SONS CARTING, INC. OF STONY POINT, NEW YORK TO
EXPIRE ON APRIL 30, 2018.

ADJOURNMENT OF THE SANITATION COMMISSION MEETING

188-17 On motion by Commissioner Gould, seconded by Commissioner Cancel, 
unanimously adopted, the Sanitation Meeting was adjourned.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

RECONVENED TO REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING

189-17 On motion by Councilman Gamboli, seconded by Councilman Soto the Regular
Town Board Meeting was reconvened.

TOWN BOARD
GARNERVILLE, NY



   APRIL 24, 2017

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Karen  Boucher,  47  Phyllis  Drive,  Pomona,  NY asked  why the  Town of  Haverstraw
doesn’t enact fines for predatory realtors like other municipalities do.

Supervisor Phillips stated that we have been enacting fines. It has been in existence in our
Town Code for many years that for anybody to knock on somebody's door to solicit, they are
required to have a hawking and peddling license. On our last Town Board meeting, we passed a
law amending the existing law to increase the fines and also to add a "Do Not Knock Registry."
Any owner or occupant of a residence requesting to be enrolled on the “Do Not Knock Registry”
may also  obtain  from the  Town Clerk  a  decal  for  display at  their  premises,  reflecting  their
enrollment on the “Do Not Knock Registry”. Someone who has a license to solicit is responsible
to review who is on the list. If they solicit someone who is on the list, they will be subject to
hefty fines and possibly revocation of their license and or/ jail time if they continue to violate the
law.

Mary Meehan, 7 Poplar Road, Garnerville, NY stated that school bus #429 parks every 
single morning on the street between the Ramapo driveway and the driveway of the first house 
on Balsam Road, making the street narrower and unsafe for others.

Supervisor Phillips stated that we will notify the bus company about this situation and
ask them to park somewhere else since parking there narrows the road and confines your ability 
to get through.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Congratulations  to  Chief  Drexler  who  was  honored  at  the  Biennial  Dinner  of  the
Haverstraw Fire Department for his 39 years of service. We sincerely appreciate all his hard
work and dedication to our community.

Congratulations to the Haverstraw Little League for a wonderful opening day ceremony.
We wish them a great season.

Congratulations to Catholic Charities Community Services of Rockland for their Annual
Blessing of the Soil and the unveiling of the newly installed greenhouse which will enable the
Garden of  Love to  grow fresh  vegetables  for  the  adjoining  food pantry.  We thank Catholic
Charities on the valuable work they do in our community.

Golf registration is still going on here at Town Hall, Monday through Friday from 1:00-
4:00 pm. For more information, please call 845-429-2200.

We will be having a paper shredding event on Saturday, May 6 th from 8am-12pm at Town
Hall.

The Haverstraw Columbiette Country Hoedown will be held on Friday, May 5th at
7:30 pm in memory of Ashley Badenchini, a beautiful young lady who recently passed away.

ADJOURNMENT

190-17 Supervisor  Howard T.  Phillips,  Jr.  stated that  he would like to  close tonight’s
meeting  in  memory  of  Sarah  Elizabeth  Leins,  Arthur  Richard  Call,  Marianne  Richmond,
Winifred Ludwig, Ernst Mariette, Emily Henriquez, Steven Brett Harris and Joseph V. McKenna
who recently passed away. A motion was made by Councilman Soto, seconded by Councilman
Gould, and unanimously adopted and the Town Board Meeting was adjourned.

                                                                    
                                                                                                                  

RAQUEL VENTURA
Town Clerk
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